2230

Re: Subject: Local Plan - Site SA45 (Land between Camlet Way and Crescent West, Hadley Wood) and
Intensification Zone around Hadley Wood station

I object to the above being built on. Here are my reasons.

1. NOT A SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT LOCATION. Whilst good growth and development is welcomed,
amenities and infrastructure would require significant investment to accommodate a meaningful increase in the
number of residents through the development of site SA45 or intensification around the station. Hadley Wood lacks
schools, healthcare, shopping and leisure facilities, local public transport is poor and drainage/sewers inadequate. It is
a car-dependent location, and key roads operate at over 100% of capacity, and congestion causes air pollution and thus
increases climate change effects.

3. PLAN WILL DESTROY OUR UNIQUE HERITAGE LANDSCAPE. The Hadley Wood meadows under threat
are part of the established Green Belt in an Area of Special Character across three boroughs. They provide visual
harmony for many walkers and cyclists, are the setting for two Conservation Areas and their loss would greatly harm
the heritage value of both Hadley Wood and Monken Hadley. The intensification plans would also cause harm to the
Conservation Area.

4. UNNECESSARY AND WRONG. Neither the housing supply nor demand requirement has been adequately
assessed. The range of housing need numbers is too wide to justify the necessary exceptional circumstances, and
various potential sources of supply, such as SIL sites, have not been assessed. There is also no evidence of
compliance with the Duty to Cooperate with other boroughs.



